DEPARTMENT CHAIRS’ MEETING MINUTES
Friday, October 13, 2006

Battle Mountain - #2; Elko – HTC #137; Ely - #112; Pahrump – PVC #124; Winnemucca - #109
Present: Richard Kampf, Bonnie Hofland, Mark Ports, Patty Fox, Jon Licht, Bret Murphy, Margaret Puccinelli, Amy Chaffin, Heather Estes, Mary Swetich, Garry Heberer, Ed Nickel, Genie Goichoechea, Norm Cavanaugh, Cyd McMullen, Jan Kempster
Minutes were reviewed and approved.
Policy Number 3.10 Revisions (Guidelines for Departments’ Interactions with Branch Campus and Satellite Center Directors)
1.
The suggested wording changes from Cliff Ferry were reviewed and minor changes were recommended. An addition to Section III was added. The document will be sent to Faculty Senate for approval.  
Defining the Duties of Department Chairs

1. Bonnie Hofland is in the process of compiling several documents into one describing duties for department chairs and will be distributed upon completion. The item will be discussed at the next scheduled meeting. The VPAA will be invited and asked to provide input. 
2. Chairs would like to discuss the likelihood of receiving more then a three credit release to perform chair responsibilities. Scheduling, syllabi, adjuncts, evaluations are all top priority items and it’s hard to complete all of them by set deadlines. 
3. Chairs would like the VPAA to provide an update on the Dean structure that was approved by faculty.   
Number of INT Classes Each Semester 
1. Departments are to converse with Program Supervisors to determine how many INT courses will be needed for a semester. There is a dedicated schedule that clarifies when INT courses must be offered. 
2. The Education department would like to see at least one INT course offered during the summer semester. 
Expectation of Travel for Interactive Video Courses

1. Students taking IAV courses appreciate when faculty visit branch campuses and satellite centers. The Social Sciences faculty are encouraged to travel when teaching IAV courses. It is helpful to both instructors and students. Campus Directors agree that visits from instructors improves student learning and encourages success.
2. Travel expenses acquired to teach IAV courses at another location are paid for out of the Off-Campus account.  Garry Heberer and Mike McFarlane have signature authority on the account and can approve expenses. 

3. Chairs would like to see adjuncts paid additional compensation for travel to branch campuses and satellite centers. The topic will be discussed with the VPAA. 
How Much Online is “Good for the Campus”?

1. Students are receiving the technology component of the general education requirement. Every general education course is supposed to include personal and cultural awareness and appreciation of fine arts. The Fine Arts and Humanities department is very concerned that the campus is failing to offer students the sensory component. 
2. The discussion was broke down into two items, they are: a. General Education requirements be revisited; b. How much online is good for the campus? It was suggested that Patty Fox discuss the topics with Faculty Senate as a group and also to the General Education/Assessment committee. 
Adjunct Faculty Evaluation Implementation 
1. Chairs are very concerned that they do not have the time or people to implement the process. Logistics, observations and time are major concerns.  
2. Members voted and approved to phase in the process so that all new adjuncts will be evaluated by the end of the 2006-2007 school year. 
3. Chairs recommend that Academic Affairs have the responsibility of tracking adjunct evaluations and maintaining required documentation.
4. The group was surprised to hear that adjunct instructors are not issued GBC ID cards. The group recommends that the topic be discussed with Administration and Human Resources.
Self Evaluation Program (English Pilot Program)

1. The committee was provided with documents and information describing the self evaluation pilot program that was approved by Faculty Senate last year. 
2. The original intent of the document was to move the evaluation process to the department level eliminating the one-third process currently being used to evaluate faculty.  However, the presentation that was approved by Faculty Senate did not describe the shift of responsibility to department chairs. 
3. Chairs voted and approved the self-evaluation process be incorporated into GBC policy with recommended modifications. The chairs also requested that the signature of the department chair be removed. The evaluation committee, the VPAA and the Dean of Academic Support will be advised of the recommended modifications.
